The 42nd Killian Reunion

The 42nd Killian Reunion was held Sunday, September 11, 1977
at the First Methodist Church at Mount Holly, N. C. The meeting
was called to order by the President, Mrs. James A, (Wanda)
McElveen at 3:15 P.M. The devotions were given by Rhonda Killian
Martin follwed by the singing of "O Beautiful for Spacious Skies"
by the group led by Kippie McIntosh. The minutes of the last
meeting were read and approved., The treasurer, Robert Killian,
reported a balance of $74.14., James Green reported he had done no
work on the Killian history and offered to relinquish the $75
formerly disbursed to him, A motion was made and seconded that he
keep the money another year., Officers re-elected were: Mrs. Wanda
McElveen, President; Mrs. Amy Lewis, Secretary; and Mr. Robert
Killian, Treasurer, New officer elected: Mr, Ware Killian,
Vice-President., Mr. Bill Killian gave a report of his attendance
of the 175th anniversary of Asbury Church where Daniel Killian was
a member, It was reported that this church's first meetings were
held in Daniel's home. A motion was made that we donate $15 to the
church for the use of its facilities. It was decided our Reunion
next year would be held at 01d St. Paul's in Newton and if it were
not available the second choice would be Salem Church in Lincolnton.
An offering of $46 was received followed by the singing of "Amazing
Grade", Everyone then introduced themselves. The Secretary was
advised to put our Reunion ad in the Genealogical Helper. Bill
Killian closed our meeting with benediction., We then all joined
together with fellowship and good food.

Respectfully submit ted,

Amy Lewis, Secretary



